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FRIDAY 10TH FEBRUARY 2023 
CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Wednesday 15th February Curriculum Day Pupil free day 

Tuesday 21st February Grade 3 Ceres Excursion TBA 

Wednesday 22nd February 
Meet the Teacher 
from 2pm to 7pm 

Students dismissed  
at 1:30pm 

Wednesday 1st – Friday 3rd March Grade 6 Camp Portsea Camp 

Wednesday 8th March World of Maths Grades 3 & 4 

Tuesday 25th April Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Monday 8th – Wednesday 10th May Grade 5 Camp TBA 

Wednesday 31st May Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Camp TBA 

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 
 

 
Dear School Community, 
Welcome to the 2023 school year. Whether you are a returning family or a new family joining our school community, 
we are so glad to see your children settling into what we hope will be an even better year for all.  
 
Start Up / Bell Times 
I remind everyone that we begin each school day with “Get ready for learning time”. This is the time between our first 
bell at 8:50am and the second bell at 9am, when students should enter their classrooms, unpack their bags, and 
prepare themselves for the day of learning ahead. By the 9am bell all students should be settled in their classrooms 
ready for learning instructions which commence at 9am sharp.  
 
Please ensure that your child is in their classroom within this 10-minute window, so that they do not miss crucial 
learning time. Every child that enters a classroom after 9am is not only missing important instructional time but they 
are potentially also causing disruption to the rest of their class. 
 
Drop Off / Pick Up  
It has been wonderful to see more students (and parents) riding to school. However, please be reminded of the 
following school rules: 
 

- Anyone riding a bike or scooter to school MUST wear a well fitted helmet and be road safe. 

- Bikes and scooters should not be ridden on school grounds, instead they should be walked from gates to bike 

cages and vice versa.  

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2023 

 STARTS ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL  

TERM 1 Monday 30th January Thursday 6th April 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 2 Monday 24th April Friday 23rd June 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 3 Monday 10th July Friday 15th September 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 4 Monday 2nd October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 
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- While we do provide secure and sheltered bike cages, the school does not accept responsibility for damages 

or losses of bikes or scooters bought onsite by students or parents. 

I also remind everyone that reduced speed limits are in place in all school zones. Please ensure we all obey the speed 
limits, parking restrictions and traffic signals, so we may ensure everyone’s safety during drop off and pick up times.  
 
As reported on COMPASS, Yvonne our long-time crossing supervisor decided over the summer holidays to stop 
working. The Merri-Bek Council are in the process of trying to recruit new crossing supervisors to fulfill the many 
vacancies across our network, however until then we are not guaranteed a supervisor each day. We encourage 
everyone to proceed with caution when utilising the crossing on Reynard Street in particular.  
 
Dogs On Grounds 
I know that so many families across our school have that additional four-legged family member that often makes the 
journey to our school for drop off and pick up. Families are welcome to bring their dogs onto school grounds, provided 
they are kept on a lead, are friendly and are cleaned up after by their owners if needed. I also remind you that not all 
children (and adults for that matter) are comfortable around dogs, so please be mindful of those around you while on 
school grounds with your dog.  
 
Communicating With Staff 
If for any reason you need to contact your child’s teacher or any other staff member, you can: 

- Call 9386 1286 and leave a message 

- Email coburg.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au with attention to the relevant staff member 

While families with children in grades Prep to 2 have the benefit of also utilising the SeeSaw App to communicate with 
their class teachers, we are currently looking into the viability of expanding the use of this App across the whole school.  
Regardless of how you make contact, please be reminded that any communications from staff will only be made within 
working hours.   
 
Important Policy Reminders 
Each year at this time, we like to remind everyone of some important policies which assist in ensuring we maintain a 
safe and inclusive space for everyone to learn and work at CWPS.  
 
Please click on the following policies to access the full document, which can also be found on our school website, along 
with many other policies:  

- Privacy Policy 

- Mobile Phone and Communication Device Policy 

- Respect for School Staff Policy 

COVID-19 Updates 
As we move into this school year, we are following directives and recommendations from the Department of Education 
(DET) and Department of Health (DH), to ensure we do what we can to keep everyone safe and healthy. As such please 
note the following: 

- Air purifiers are being used in classrooms throughout Term 1, to ensure good ventilation. 

- Rapid Antigen Test Kits are available for collection from the front office if your family require them. 

- Face masks are also available at the front office and can be worn by staff, students and visitors. The DH 

recommends wearing a face mask if you or your child is a close contact. 

- Staff and students who are symptomatic should be tested for COVID-19. As such, if your child presents with 

symptoms, you will be called to collect them early from school. 

- If your child should test positive to COVID-19, they should isolate for a minimum of 5 days and not attend 

school until symptoms have resolved. 

- Parents whose child tests positive, should also complete the Student COVID-19 Test Portal online. 

Upcoming Dates to Note 
- Curriculum Day, Wednesday 15th February – Pupil Free Day / OSHC full day care program on offer for those 

that register.  

mailto:coburg.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/schoolsprivacypolicyenglish_2023.pdf
https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/communication_devices__mobile_phones_policy_updated_2022.pdf
https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/respect_for_school_staff_policy_june_2022.pdf
https://covidtest.educationapps.vic.gov.au/s/login/?ec=302&startURL=%2Fs%2F
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- Meet the Teacher Wednesday 22nd February - Dismissal at 1:30pm – Meetings held between 2pm and 6:50pm 

in the Gym. Bookings opening soon.  

Ms Blatti Visits State Government 
This past Wednesday afternoon, Ms Blatti had the honour of being invited to attend a sitting of State Government. 
She was invited by newly elected Member for Pascoe Vale, Anthony Cianflone MP who as a past student of CWPS, has 
always valued the education he received here, in particular his time with Ms Blatti. As she sat in the public gallery 
listening to Mr Cianflone’s maiden speech, she heard him talk fondly of his time at CWPS, as he then went on to thank 
her for inspiring him. Ms Blatti was honoured to be applauded by the entire chamber as she was invited to stand. We 
are all proud to have such an inspiring teacher on our staff and a past student who proudly values what was gained in 
their time at our school.  
 
May this year be filled with inspiring learning experiences for all our students. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 
1D Ellie We Are Learners Henry We Are Learners Mr Peric 

1E Ottavia We Are Learners Kit We Are Learners Ms Esposito 

2C Fraser We Are Learners   Ms Cavoli 

2F   Eda We Are Learners Ms Fonte DeVos 

2N Christian We Care    Mr Niciak 

3B Jesse We Are Respectful   Ms. Blackman 

3R Lucas We Are Safe Remy We Care  Mr Robinson 

3S Marcus We Are Learners Georgia We Are Learners Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4M Teddy We Care  Amber We are Learners Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

5M Violet We Are Respectful Zach We Are Learners Ms Mardesic 
5R Amelia We Care  Rima We Are Respectful Ms Taylor 

5T Whole class We Are Respectful Phoebe We Are Respectful Mr Torpey 
6F Oliver We Are Respectful Angelique We Are Learners Ms Franco 
6R Leo We Are Respectful   Mrs Rigby 

 

 
 

CWPS GOOD 
CITIZENS 

 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by 

exhibiting positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 
 

 10th February 

Green House Angus 3S 

Red House Aliki 4P 

Gold House Lili 5R 

Blue House Evangelia 4K 
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Grade 3/4 

STEM 
 

Last Wednesday we discovered something incredible in our STEM room. 
 

When we got into Ms Blatti’s STEM room we had a little 
discussion and watched a video about how microscopes 
work and what we do with them. Ms Blatti told us we 
couldn’t touch anything on the trolley because it was 
really important.  
 

After we finished watching the video we went back to our seats and attempted 
our task. Ms Blatti told us that there were four microscopes that each had a hot 
light. We had to adjust the focus and the lighting so it wasn’t pitch black. When 
we looked inside the hot light microscopes it was incredible! What did we see 
through our microscopes? What we saw was cool, interesting and awesome! 
 
We saw crystals in one. Most of the crystal pieces were insufficient (small). In the 
second one was a sunflower. The sunflower had tiny bugs crawling all over it. The 
stem was many shades of green, such as light green, dark green and more. The 
third one was bark and it was different shades of brown. The last one was dirt 
and it had very little bugs climbing all over it. 
 
Thank you for reading!  
 
Zoe and Marcus 3S 
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SUMMER INTERSCHOOL SPORTS COMPETITION FOR GRADE 6 STUDENTS 

 
DATE LOCATION  

Friday 17th February CWPS vs Pascoe Vale P/S 
(all games played at Pascoe Vale P/S) 

Away game 
Chill and Grill after School 

Friday 24th February CWPS vs Pascoe Vale North P/S 
(Basketball & Bat tennis at CWPS 

Soft ball at shore reserve) 

Home game 
 

Friday 3rd March CWPS vs St Olivers P/S 
(all games played at St Olivers P/S) 

Away game 

Friday 10th March CWPS vs Moreland P/S 
(Basketball & Bat tennis at CWPS 

 Softball  at shore reserve) 

Home game 

Friday 17th March CWPS vs Coburg North P/S 
(Basketball & Bat tennis at CWPS  

Softball at shore reserve) 

Home game 

Friday 24th March CWPS Bye round 

Friday 31st March CWPS vs Pascoe Vale  P/S 
(all games played at Pascoe Vale  P/S) 

Away game 
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ART THERAPY FOR CHILDREN WITH ADDITIONAL NEEDS 

Tutor: Kim Waters 
 
Description 
This course is designed to engage and enable children to participate in art activities that focus on free expression, 
group work and self awareness. In Art therapy the emphasis is on participation and the "Doing" or "engaging in the 
process, rather than aesthetic qualities. We will be expressing emotions via colour and texture using paint, crayon 
and other art materials of the participant's choice. Group and individual artworks using a range of materials 
including clay, paint, collage and crayon. there will be an emphasis on the materials and how we feel using them, 
what we prefer to use and the effects they make. 
 At the beginning of ech session we will have a brief check in, How are you going today? And an explanation of the 
activity and then at the end a quick reflection or sharing of Art works if children wish to discuss their work 

 DRAFT OUTLINE  

Week 1- Getting to know me  
Outline of what we are doing together, agreement on group outline (rules). Creation of “Me” 
image using collage, crayon, paint, to express themselves. 

 Week 2- Getting to know us 

Group artwork using paper, pastels, on A3 paper.  
Working with others and constructively being part of a group and appreciating their 
contributions. 
 

 Week 3- How am I feeling? 

Large body tracing with referral to how we wish to feel. Discussion of emotions and colours. 
 

 Week 4- Claytown 

Group activity with clay, building a group sculpture that will be photographed and then put 
back in the bag. Demonstrating that we can do something and then begin again. 
 

Week 5- My mask/me box 

Paint, crayon, embellishments 

Discussion of who I am on the inside and outside 

  
Week 6- I am 

A self portrait of “Me” using an affirmation as a prompt, Using mixed media, collage, paint 
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